

Technical Advisory Committee Liaison's Report - May 2, 2018

- 1. Brightline Supplemental Safety Measure (SSM) and Quiet Zone Status: West Palm Beach and Lake Worth have issued their notices of establishment for an FEC quiet zone and they become effective 21 days after being filed. Brightline recently notified the TPA that they will complete the necessary SSMs in Lantana, Hypoluxo, Boynton Beach, Delray Beach and Boca Raton by mid to late May. The TPA is actively working with our partners to expedite the completion of this work and facilitate issuance of the remaining notices of establishment.
- 2. SunFest Bicycle Valet: For the fourth year, the TPA will support the West Palm Beach Downtown Development Authority (DDA), which operates a free, secure bike valet service outside a main SunFest entrance gate at Clematis Street. The TPA will provide safety items to bicyclists that include headlights, taillights, bike bells and reflective drawstring backpacks. Consider taking advantage of this free service if you plan on attending SunFest.
- 3. *May TPA Governing Board Meeting:* The May 17th TPA Governing Board Meeting will be held at Boynton Beach Intracoastal Park Clubhouse, 2240 N. Federal Highway, Boynton Beach.